
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 21, 2015 
 

Fr. Gale Hammerschmidt, PastoréShawn Augustine, Principal/AD 
 

 

Welcome to St. Xavier Catholic Schoolsõ Newsletter published by the High School 
Mass Communication Class.  The Newsletter will be published several times a year 
with our purpose to inform you concerning personnel, students and events at  
St. Xavier Catholic Schools. 
 

 

Fun for All at Harvest Festival 

 
       With the end of October coming soon, the Harvest 

Festival will be happening on the 30th from 6:00 pm to 

8:00 pm. The purpose of the Harvest Festival is to get 

families to come together at St. Xavier Catholic School. 

 There will be many activities for students to 

participate in. There will also be concessions 

throughout the night. The cost of the tickets for the 

Festival are 5 for $1. The money made for Pre-K through 

6th grade goes to St. Xavier PTO. The money made for 7th grade through 12th 

grade goes to each individual class. 

 In recent years the school has had a carnival in October. But as it is closer to 

Halloween this year, they decided to call it Harvest Festival. We hope to see all 

families at the Harvest Festival! 

 Class Stands: 

Pre-K: Nail Painting and Tattoos/ Fish Pond 

Kindergarten: Egg and Spoon Race 

1st Grade: Sack Racing 

2nd Grade: Duck Pond 

3rd Grade: Cake Walk 
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4th Grade: Bounce House 

5th Grade: Ring Toss 

6th Grade: Balloon Darts 

7th Grade: Crane Game 

8th Grade: Noahôs Ark 

9th Grade: Skee Ball/Guessing Jar 

10th Grade: Jelly Bean Jar/Pumpkin Bowling/Shaved Ice 

11th Grade: Plinko/Washer Toss 

12th Grade: Haunted House 

StuCo: Toilet Paper Toss 

National Honor Society: Pumpkin Mini Golf 

Eco: Paint Pumpkins 

PTO: Lollipop Tree  --Cheyenne S. 
 

 

Saint Xavier Students Participate in Walk-A-Mile 

 
Mrs. Sam Buyle organized 

the Walk-A-Mile event for Saint 

Xavierôs younger students.  The 

event was sponsored by the 

Geary County Health Foundation 

and was put on for the entire 

USD 475 school district and St. 

Xavier.  The event was for 

Kindergarten through Grade 5.  

On October 2, the students 

walked down Jefferson Street to 

Coronado Park and then back to 

the school on Washington Street.   

Mrs. Buyle said the students definitely enjoyed playing at the park and not 

having to do school work.  She went on to say she thinks this is a fantastic way to 

build positive relationships with the local community, and to build positive school 

morale among the students at St. X.  Mrs. Buyle said the students learned the 

importance of staying healthy and looking both ways before crossing the street.  

The winners from the drawing for all participants in St. Xavier Elementary 

School following the walk were Adrianna H. from 5th grade who won a bicycle and 

helmet and Nathan H. from 4th grade who won a scooter and helmet.  --Austin H. 



 

The Secret Life of an American Priest  
  

  Father Peter Oô Donnell has been at St. 

Xavier Parish for two years.  Father Peter was first 

under Father Kerry and is now under Father Gale.  

Before he decided to become a priest, Father Peter 

wanted to be an Urban Planner--designing 

highways, maps, and layouts of  towns or cities.  He 

has been in all 50 states plus Mexico, Canada, and 

China.   

Father Peter thinks that being Catholic means 

being a disciple of Jesus Christ and living out the 

Gospels.  He enjoys that, because he is a priest, he 

has the opportunity to bring the sacraments to 

people and be a Spiritual Father.  Father Peter was 

influenced to become a priest when he was altar 

serving when he was younger.  Father Peterôs 

essential duties as a priest involve celebrating the sacraments, studying Canon Law, 

and daily prayer.  One of his heroes is Tim Duncan.   

Although being a close friend and colleague, Father Peter does, in fact, have a 

pet peeve about living in the same house with Father Gale--the constant smell of 

coffee in their house.   

Father Peter loves that our school has a diverse community of teachers and 

students and the Catholic identity of the school.  Father Peter does love it here; but 

he said that if he could change anything about the school, he would trade in the 

disposable forks and trays in for fine silverware and plates.  By the way, his favorite 

food is a Chipotle Burrito.  --Dante J.  
  
 

The Body Venture Exhibit at St X 

This year the K-5
th
 Grade students get 

to experience The Body Venture!  ñThe 

Body Venture is a hands-on experience of 

nutrition based education through the use of 

visual aids.ò 



With the help of Mrs. West, the P.E and Health Teacher, Mrs. Powers, 

Cafeteria Manager, as well as parent and soldier volunteers, the students will be 

guided through the exhibit.  The Body Venture is sponsored by KSDEôs Power 

Panther Pal program which brings The Body Venture to schools in Kansas every 5 

years.   

The Body Venture will be coming to our school on Wednesday, October 21, 

thanks to all who have been working together to organize this event.  --Meagan F. 
 

 

The Story Behind the Priest 
 

            Itôs Father Gale Hammerschmidtôs first 

year at St. Xavier Catholic School.  Before 

becoming a priest, he was interested in 

teaching and coaching.  He enjoys playing 

golf and watching K-State sports and the 

Royals.  

He has traveled to Poland, France, 

Spain, Italy, Germany, Mexico, and 35 other 

states.  He will travel to Rome in late October. 

Father Gale believes being a Catholic is 

to be part of the universal church and to live 

in accordance with Godôs will.  Pope John 

Paul II influenced Father Gale to become a 

priest.  Father Galeôs essential duties as a 

priest are celebrating sacraments, overseeing 

entire parish, and a director of vocations of 

dioceses.   

Father Gale cried until 3rd grade when 

he went to school.  (LOL)  His favorite food 

is thin crust hamburger pizza.   

His pet peeve concerning living with Father Peter is taking up garage space 

with a 4-wheeler.   

If he could go anywhere in the world, it would be to Scotland.  He enjoys 

being around high school and college students.  Father Gale likes that our school 

and parish are filled with the joy of the people.  If there was anything he can change 

about the school, he would want more students in the school.  --Kailee C.  
 

 



Seniors Having Fun with Fun Pasta 
  

The Senior Class is selling Fun 

Pasta as a fundraising project.  The 

pasta is uniqueðit comes in many 

shapes including your favorite 

college team.  In addition to pasta, 

there are also soup packets and 

cookie packets available. 

 The pasta can be purchased 

from any members of the Class of 

2016 or on the Internet at 

https://www.funpastafundraising.com/shop/class-of-2016-5.  Orders are due by 

November 10
th
.  The items will be delivered the first part of December.  These are 

perfect for Christmas gifts and other occasions. 

 The Seniors will use the money for their class trip in May.  Please support the 

Senior Class and get unique gifts at the same time!  --Logan M. 
 

 

St. Xavier Catholic Schoolsô Photo Gallery 

   

                

 

Young Min helping an                 Children ñStop, Drop, and Rollò 

elementary student. 

https://www.funpastafundraising.com/shop/class-of-2016-5


        
Seventh grade watermelons       Father Peter and Father Gale  

coming along great!                    being interviewed for the newsletter.  
 

            
 

Jack and Dante taking the PSAT.   Megan, Sophie, and Kadi taking  

                                                            selfies during the spaghetti feed. 
 

   
 

Father Gale smiles for the          Cheyenne S. and Adam C. having fun 

camera!                                        at the Senior Cake Raffle. 



     
 

Firefighters giving high fives to          Logan M. with her mom at the  

pre-schoolers.                                       College Fair. 

 

 
 

Band practicing marching. 

 

 


